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Executive Board Minutes

In Attendance:, Martin Ferguson, Tracie Martin,  John Ward,, Jill Smith,, Stacey Constant,  Jay Moore, Laurie Crimmins

Call to order: 7:00PM

Minutes
· A motion to approve the March 2014 meeting minutes approved as written passed.

Financial Report- by Martin Ferguson
· $38,600. In bank with various payments for varsity spring break trip to be advised
· All youth parents are paid in full
· After payments to trainers, senior night, year end picnic/banquet, Buder field expenses expect $11,000. At year end
· Received $330.96 from Los Cabos Dine to Donate (thanks to Deniese Kasten)
· Payment still due from 6 families totaling $1,600. ; 2 are making payments
· Dave Pfiel will send an official e-mail to these families stating a deadline of April 18 to have partial payment and a payment plan in place or the players will be unable to play or practice past said date. With Coaches being aware to enforce/abide by this decision. 
· Uniform expense for following year 2014-15 estimated $6,000.
· Club is carrying inventory of bags and helmets; 19 bags in inventory (club cost $90. Each)bags sell $100. each—helmets sell $170.each with 12 in inventory.  
· Varsity shorts are subsidized at apx $37. Per pair by the club; player pays $30./pair

HS Updates
· Varsity team signed 3 separate Thank You notes and parent rep did mail to the 3 Chicago Teams.
· ELC mobile app is not working very well.  Tracie Martin continues to look into the problems.
· Agreed that if there is a GAME CHANGE for C, JV or Varsity the entire club will be notified via e-mail of  time or location change.
· 5th quarters have been posted on home page of club and each team/parents received e-mail, also. Dates/locations are: april 12 @ Kilderkins; april 17@ Los Cabos;  may 9@ Poor Richards after Lafayette game
· Jay is checking on SLUH make-up game.  Possibily will be May 5th
· Promote to YOUTH teams/parents that ELC has 10 heads – prestrung- @$50. Each ; John Ward agreed. 
· BOARD NOMINATIONS FOR 2014-15 ELC will be sent out by Tracie Martin in an all-club e-mail. Those who choose to respond and be in the running – elections to be held in May board meeting
· COMMUNITY SERVICE: scheduled for Saturday April 26. Assisting One-Curve-at-a-Time (Sean Archambault organizer) with trash pick-up along hwy FF.  Available players and few parents will help with trash pick up from 9:30-10:45.  Meet at Kirkwood Materials.  Available upper-classmen will assist Mr. Archambault with traffic/parking @ 8a.m. at corner of Sunrise Drive/hwy FF.  Thanks to Coach Fuz and few other parents for being with our players.  (many had a conflict with Youth games/practice on Saturday morning)
· Mike Harvey to look at dates of remaining games and hold an impromptu captive-audience Parent Meeting after a JV and C team game to educate our parents and have “extensive discussion” of parent responsibilities as respects ELC.			
· C Team parent rep: Laurie Crimmins had a need for more parent help with game day score table.  Laurie will e-mail/communicate with her parents that game reminders are automatic/they cannot be “turned off.” And for parents to watch for email from team parent rep if there are any game day time/locations at the last minute. This e-mail will superceed the “automataic game reminder” from prior day.   

Fundraisers
· See above notation of  Dine to Donate through Los Cabos ($330.96)
· 

Media Guide
· Per Jay Moore $4,000. Has been collected.  Printing is apx $700. ; after the participating players are refunded their portion back; ELC should clear $2,500.  
***April 15 date that Media Guides will be distributed to each player; extra’s will be sold @$5. each


YOUTH
· Per John Ward    Tim Ganey helps with practices; he has kept his commitment therefore, his pay/compensation will be increased accordingly.   Seniors Tim Boroff and Matt Onken show up regularly to assist in youth practices. Extend the need to other varsity players that can stay any Wednesday and Friday from 6-8p.m. 
· All 8th graders will be asked to donate their jerseys BACK TO INVENTORY at the End of Season event
· Mike Harvey will hold an impromptu “parent education talk” to 8th grade parents during an upcoming game. Will address issues of parent responsibility expected  in high school ELC level. 

Spirit Wear
· No report.

NEW BUSINESS 
· Storage locker LOCK will be changed/purchase a new one.  Jill Smith will handle.
· END OF SEASON AWARDS: Coach Ganey is asking for NO GEAR as awards.  Jill will e-mail Tim Ganey to get his input / she will look into MVP pins (specifically will check with Johnny Mac’s-Manchester)
· Due to sensitive nature of ELC using any Eureka High School facilities and/or fields, ONLY Dave Pfield, Tracie Martin or Jay Moore will contact anyone for anything either at Rockwood District or EHS. 

Table the Web-Site promoter question by Dave Pfiel (since he was unable to be in attendance)



Meeting Adjourned  8:30pm.

Next meeting May 5 @ 7PM, Firehouse #1 (which was changed to May 12 due to game conflict)
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